



Committee on Agriculture and Rural Development

Newsletter 8th legislature - Issue No 20/2017

Meeting of: Thursday 7 December 2018, 14.00 – 16.00

Room: JAN 2Q2

Brussels



Highlights

Hearing on Genetic diversity, conservation and crops wild relatives



This committee meeting consists of the hearing on genetic diversity, conservation and crops wild relatives. Crop wild relatives are closely related to our cultivated crops, but grow naturally under a wide range of environmental conditions. They can be crossed with existing crops to produce varieties that are more adaptable to local climates. Furthermore they can be used to develop crop varieties with greater resilience to climate change. Not only is it important to conserve these species in secure gene banks, it is also important to conserve them in their natural habitats so that they continue to adapt and change. The 'European Biodiversity Strategy' (COM (2011) 244 final) aims to help stopping global biodiversity loss and also reflects EU commitments in the 'International Convention on Biological Diversity'. The purpose of this hearing is to up-date AGRI Committee members on the state-of-play in research and allow for a debate on crop wild relatives, preserving the genetic banks and the role of genetic diversity notably in relation to food security.

AGRI Newsletter - 8th legislature - Issue No 20/2017

Next committee meetings

11 January 2018, 9.00 - 12.30 (Brussels) 22 January, 15.00 - 18.30 (Brussels) 23 January, 9.00 - 12.30 and 15.00 - 18.30 (Brussels)

Useful links

AGRI website
Webstreaming
Meeting documents

<u>Calendar of AGRI meetings</u> <u>EP Press releases on agriculture</u> <u>Minutes of previous meetings</u>

AGRI Newsletter - For further information and subscriptions, please contact the Secretariat of the Committee on Agriculture and Rural Development (AGRI) at agri-secretariat@ep.europa.eu. The content of this newsletter is drafted under the sole responsibility of the AGRI Secretariat and for general information purposes only. The opinions expressed do not necessarily represent the official position of the European Parliament. The AGRI newsletter may contain links to websites from other organisations which do not necessarily endorse the views of the Parliament.